
South Gloucestershire Council 

Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment Supplementary Statement 

 

This supplementary statement has been prepared and issued by the Director of 

Public Health on behalf of the Health and Wellbeing Board of South Gloucestershire 

and forms part of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment.  

This  supplementary  statement  to  is issued  in  accordance  with  Reg 6(3) of the 

NHS (Pharmaceutical and Local Pharmaceutical Services) Regulations 2013. 

It is the view of the South Gloucestershire Health and Wellbeing Board that the 

changes to the availability of pharmaceutical services are relevant to the granting of 

applications and is satisfied that a revised Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA) 

would be a disproportionate response. It should be noted that the PNA as a whole is 

in the process of being refreshed and the updated version will be published Spring 

2018, overseen by the Health & Wellbeing Board. 

 

Date Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment Published: 03/2018 

Date Supplementary Statement Published  04/02/2019 

Supplementary Statement Number:  3 

 

Type of change 

  

New Opening    

Pharmacy Closure(s)  

Pharmacy Relocation   

Change in Hours   

Change in Ownership  

Changes in Services  

Consolidation of multiple pharmacies x 

 
Re: consolidation onto the site at 508 Filton Avenue, Horfield, Bristol BS7 OQE  
of Day Lewis Pharmacy (already at that site) and Day Lewis Pharmacy (currently  
at 13 Gloucester Road North, Filton Park, Bristol BS7 OSG) 
 
Prepared by Sara Blackmore February 2019 

Director of Public Health South Gloucestershire Council 

 




